RIVERSIDE MEDICAL PRACTICE

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP

MEETING

Meeting held on Tuesday 9th April 2013 at 10.00am.
Present at meeting:

Anita Fisher

Practice Manager





Ian Instone

Patient





Mary Mackie

Patient




Ian Mackie

Patient






Margaret Allison
Patient




John Shepherd
Patient





Abdul Mannaf
Patient





Barbara Smith
Patient






Meeting chaired by Ian Instone
Apologies for absence:  
Keith Close, Michael Potts, Allan Pickles & Carol Pickles
The meeting was opened by our Practice Manager, Anita Fisher.
Matters arising from last minutes: 
Mr Shepherd noted that the PPG notice board had still not been moved and requested that this be done as soon as possible.  The present position is missed when patients come into surgery – suggested position would be next to T.V. screen.
Overflow pipe in patient toilet is still overflowing.

Welcome:
The group welcomed Mrs Barbara Smith.
Speaker: No Speaker.
Future Speakers: Suggestions for speakers were as follows:
Gareth Neale

Paul Williams – Commissioning Board Doctor –if possible September time

A member of the George Hardwick Foundation

Alan Foster, Chief Exec University Hospital of North Tees

Tombola:
The tombola date has been arranged for THURSDAY 25TH APRIL 2013 at North Tees Hospital – John Shepherd to send e-mail regarding rota help at the Tombola.
Practice Survey:
After examining data from PPG patient survey the group decided that there were a high percentage of patients who were happy with the practice.  A discussion was taken regarding the length of the survey and it was suggested that next years needed to be much shorter.  The group felt that more patients would respond and it would give a clearer picture.  Despite sending several hundred surveys out only 44 responses were returned.  
The ability to book on-line appointments was discussed and it was decided to do this on a trial basis of approx. 6 months.  Early morning slots for the GPs would be first to be trialled.

Suggested changes for 2013 – to check DNA rate of patient appointments.  Anita to inform the group of the number of DNA’s quarterly.  If needed a letter would be sent out to patients.

Commissioning:

Commissioning of services is becoming more important and Anita asked the group if they had any ideas of services they felt could be better met either within the practice or by the CCG.  Mrs Smith commented that it would be nice to have Chiropody Service available – this service is very stretched at present and if a group of practices worked together we could perhaps commission a Chiropodist to work at our practices.  Mr Mackie suggested something along the lines of Dementia Services.  Mr Mannaf would like the CCG to supply leaflets in different languages for wives, mothers etc.  
AOB:

Anita advised the group that the practice had bought a new laptop which was to be used to change T.V. information and Dr Soni had promised this would be changed before the end of May.   

There being no further business the meeting closed at 11:20am

Accepting Minutes as a True Recording:- 
Proposed by: ………………..  Seconded by: ……………………………
Signature: ……………..……   Signature: ……………………….………
Next PPG meeting – Tuesday 14h May 2013 at 10:00am
PLEASE NOTE TOMBOLA DATE IS THURSDAY 25TH APRIL 2013
